 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MARCH 9, 2015

Present:
Bob Finnegan, Maureen O’Sullivan, Bob Margerison, Kurt Kaiser, Christine Edwards, Peter Fimognari, Jim Pennington, Brenda Payette (Administrative Assistant), Deborah Mahar (Town Accountant), Evan Brassard (Town Administrator), John Morrell (Board of Selectmen and Highway Department), Brenda Church (Building Commissioner).
Absent: 
Gerry Brayton, William Dominguez
The meeting was convened at 7:00pm

CORRESPONDENCE:

Expenditure Ledger end date 2/28/2015 FC Reserve Fund balance $15,029.57
Pathfinder budget meeting is scheduled for March 18, 2015 at 7pm Ms. Mahar and Ms. Edwards are planning on attending.
Received Quarry Hill Pool figures for February 2015.
MEETINGS MEMBERS ATTENDED:
None
BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS:

7:06pm Brenda Church, Building Commissioner

She was hired to work part time 3 days a week.  She has been working 4 days a week and is requesting to be full time.

She has been working from a back log of issues, especially with building inspections.

The buildings she has inspected she has found several violations.  Zoning inspections are much more involved than just issuing building permits.

Mr. Kaiser asked if the Building Commissioner position was elected or appointed.  It is appointed.  The Board of Selectmen will discuss at their next meeting and submit a recommendation to the Finance Committee.

Building Commissioner ended at 7:20pm.

7:20pm John Morrell, to discuss the Highway Department

Mr. Morrell said currently he has 6 people in the Department.  He is requesting to add another employee to the department and will be hiring a new employee to replace one that is retiring.
Mr. Morrell said his budget does not include any contract increases.

Mr. Fimognari asked about additional costs associated with benefits.  Ms. Mahar said usually around 40% depending on the medical insurance for a single or family plan.

In the Highway and Bridges account: Bituminous Materials account increased from $133,000 to $165,000 to work on repairing the roads.
Mr. Kaiser noted that last year Mr. Morrell reduced the Down Town Streets account to add to the Bituminous Materials account.
It was also noted that there is Chapter 90 money - $290,000.00, to use towards road repairs.

Mr. Pennington recapped the discussion with Mr. Morrell:

· Looking to replace an employee that is retiring 

· Looking to hire a new employee.  New hires will need a CDL and hydraulic license.

· Highway and Bridges account: Bituminous Materials account increased from $133,000 to $165,000

· Down Town Streets Account-$40,000

Mr. Pennington asked Mr. Morrell about prioritizing the above requests and if it would be better for him to hire a new employee or have more money in the Bituminous account.  Mr. Morrell said he would request more money in the Bituminous account.
Snow and Ice Account:
Currently has $12,000.00.  They need to fix a piece of equipment and owes Morton Salt $33,000.00.  However; Mr. Morrell said that they violated the contract by not delivering salt on time and he had to go somewhere else to get salt.  The contract states that Morton Salt will pay the expense of getting the salt from somewhere else.

Mr. Morrell believes the cost is around $16,000.00 so he is holding off on paying the $33,000.00 bill for now until this is resolved.

Highway Department ended at 7:55pm.

Updates from Ms. Mahar:
· She received the Governor’s budget.  

· She should receive Pathfinder figures next week.

· The Police Department contract is good until the end of FY16 and the numbers are calculated into the budget requests.
· Step raises are included in the budget requests.

· The Board of Selectmen have not voted on a COLA amount yet.

Ms. Payette will schedule the Police Chief, Fire Chief, Library Director and School Superintendent to join FinCom in the coming weeks.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda I. Payette

Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee

